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ANZAC DAY DAWN SERVICE AND MASS
2019 is the 104th anniversary for the landing of the first ANZACs in Gallipoli in 
1915, the birth of the ANZAC legend. The other College Captains and I attended 
the Dawn Service at the Darwin Cenotaph, then followed by the Mass for the 
Fallen at the Darwin Cathedral. During these services we remembered those 
brave Australians who made the supreme sacrifice for our country, giving their 
lives so we could live a life of peace with our family and friends in a place we 
can call home. The atmosphere was very solemn as we were surrounded by 
people dressed in uniform wearing shiny badges with authority. I myself wore my 
mothers active service badge, a reminder that the ANZAC legend is still current 
today. Everyone has their own connection to this day, whether it’s through family 

members who served in the Great War itself or with current associations to the military, we all find 
ourselves collectively understanding that ANZAC Day is an important day of remembrance. We must 
never forget those brave, enduring and optimistic men and women who took part in the Gallipoli 
Campaign and we must continue to recognise those Australians who today demonstrate those same 
qualities much like our patron Saint Mary MacKillop. Without these role models in our lives, we 
wouldn’t have people to aspire to and learn from, shaping our future and vision, creating a better 
environment for generations to come. 

Lest We Forget.

Caitlin Burt
College Captain

On the 25th of April 2019, 104 years after those first brave ANZACs landed 
at Gallipoli in 1915, the senior college captains, myself included, alongside 
hundreds of fellow Territorians, attended the Dawn Service at the Darwin 
Cenotaph, which continued with the Mass for the Fallen at Mary Star of the Sea 
Cathedral. 

It was an occasion of great reverence that proceeded in the early hours of the 
morning, unlike what was bestowed upon the ANZACs those 104 years ago. These 
young, brave, idealistic men and women so eager to see world found it torn by the 
horrors of war. But instead of turning back, they continued, laying down their own 
lives, making the supreme sacrifice, and gave up their own dreams of the future to 
protect the dreams of those who they left behind and those who were yet to come.
Everyone in Australia never forgot their sacrifice, and each day, not just on ANZAC 

Day, we continue to hold in our hearts and minds the values that “from failing hands” those brave men 
and women passed on to us; mateship, courage and sacrifice, something to which Saint Mary MacKillop 
demonstrated herself. 

So, each year we thank those brave men and women for the legacy they left; the role models we now 
aspire to. And in one way or another, we all are personally linked to those who gave everything for our 
future, whether it be family connections to former or current serving members of our defence force, or 
our ability to live freely in this sunburnt country we call home. 

100 years from now I wondered to myself whether ourselves and our descendants will continue to 
remember their bravery and sacrifice. But from what I saw on that reverent morning, with such a 

Caitlyn Burt
College Captain

Zacariah Howe
College Captain
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large turn out for the morning’s proceedings, with so many proudly 
wearing the medals of their own service and the service of their family 
members, and with our continued mateship, courage and sacrifice in 
our daily lives, one thing was made certain; we will remember them.

Lest We Forget.

Zacariah Howe
College Captain

On 25th of April 2019, the ANZACs arrived in 
Gallipoli in 1915, to acknowledge their tribute, 
the senior school captains along with hundreds 
of Territorians attended the Dawn Service 
at the Darwin Cenotaph contributed with a 
Mass for the Fallen at the Darwin Cathedral. 
With our attendance at the Dawn service, we 
did our part even if our name wouldn’t have 
been spoken. We had a minute of silence; we 
acknowledged the fallen soldiers and those 
brave to still tell their stories today and donated 
flowers on behalf of Mackillop Catholic College. 
ANZAC day isn’t just a day to recognise those 

who risked their lives for the future of Australia, but realise that our 
future is because of them, the sacrifices they made so Australia could 
be as free as it is today.

Yours sincerely,

William Tyrie
College Captain

Anzac Day Liturgy

William Tyrie
College Captain
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Eagle Group News
 

TERM 1 ACHIEVEMENTS
 
Five members of the Gifted and Talented Group were presented 
with a Certificate and Achievement Cup for their work in term 
one.  They were:

Jonathan Maxwell
For attempting a Stage 1 subject before reaching Year 11
 
Massimo Gazzola
For attempting a Stage 1 subject before reaching Year 11
 
Darcy Hall
Designing the School Diary Cover
 
Rhys Lavercombe
For Personal Integrity
 
Jah-Ryse Godinho
For attention to duties

Congratulations to all these students, 
in particular Massimo Gazzola in who is 
successfully taking on a Year 11 Modern 
History subject in Year 7.

Can two broken boys find their 
perfect home? Sam is only fifteen 
but he and his autistic older 
brother, Avery, have been 
abandoned by every relative he's 
ever known. Now Sam's trying to 
build a new life for them. He 
survives by breaking into empty 
houses when their owners are 
away, until one day he's caught 
out when a family returns home. 

Amazingly this large, chaotic family takes him 
under their wing - each teenager assuming Sam is a 
friend of another sibling. Sam finds himself inextricably 
caught up in their life, and falling for the beautiful Moxie. 
But Sam has a secret, and his past is about to catch up 
with him.  

F   

DRE 

When the future looks dark, courageous kids bring light 
and hope into the world. Forty true stories celebrate kids 
who have protested, prayed, rebelled, saved lives, earned 
a fortune, lost everything, become world-famous, or 

fought to survive war and oppression. 
Fearless kids, feral kids, Olympic champions, human-rights 
crusaders, climate-change warriors, princes and prisoners, 

workers and whiz-kids - they all show the true courage of kids. From 
the distant past to the present moment, kids have made their mark on 

history; and now they're set to change the world. 

Library 

Mackillop 
April 

NF 
305.23 
MUR 

'The windows on all the skyscrapers are 
smashed... No power, no lights, no people... It's a 
parallel New York of some kind.'  
When Skye Rogers and her twin brother Red move to 
Manhattan, rumours of a coming global apocalypse 
are building. But this does not stop the young elite of 
New York from partying without a care.  
Skye is invited to join an exclusive gang known as 
the Secret Runners of New York. But this is no 
ordinary clique - they have access to an underground 
portal that can transport them into the future. And 
what Skye discovers in the future is horrifying.  
As society crumbles, Skye and Red race to figure out 
how to use their knowledge to survive the impending 
annihilation, they soon discover that the chaotic end 
of the world is perfect time for revenge... 

F   

REI 

There are only two things MJ wants 
in her final year of high school: 1) 
Glowing grades and ... 2) to 
convince uber-smart, chiselled-
jaw Jason they’d be a winning 
team outside the science lab as 
well as in. 
Tutoring deadbeat drummer, Luke, 
isn’t part of the plan. After all, he 
has average intelligence, takes 
disorganised notes and looks like 
a partied-out zombie at their study sessions! Not even his 
taut  biceps will win MJ over. But MJ learns that she could 
be tutored in a few life lessons too: That sometimes 
there’s good reason to skip chemistry tutorials. That 
intelligence is so much more than a grade average. And 
that sometimes you can’t beat the chemistry. 

F   

COL 
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Outdoor Education News
 

Bikepacking Trip

DAY 1
Stage 2 Outdoor Education students began their 3 day Bikepacking Journey to Mandorah this morning. 
Students have successfully planned the trip from MCC to Mandorah via Lee Point and Nightcliff Foreshore. 
Students will gain an understanding of environmental sustainability, historical perspectives, and physical and emotional health. They 
learn to develop and apply risk and safety management skills and responsibility for themselves and other members of the group. 

DAY 2
Lee Point - Wagait Beach, Mandorah 
Students were challenged by the heat, hill climbs and heavy packs. With encouragement and motivation from each other they worked 
together as a team to successful overcome physical and mental challenges of the day!! 
The afternoon will be spent enjoying our well reserved  reward - fishing at Mandorah Jetty. 

DAY 3
Students successfully finished the 3 day Journey at the B-24J Liberator Bomber, Wagait Beach. The remains of the wreck of this B-24J 
are significant as a tangible reminder of the air war conducted against the Japanese during World War II from Australian soil. The 
significance of this site was acknowledged by students with them making observations of whether the site is sustainable for the future.

Jade Cole
Outdoor Education Coordinator
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P&F Assoc. News

Dear Families,

Welcome to Term 2. We hope you enjoyed a restful break with 
your families and shared a most peaceful, blessed Easter. 
Organization for our annual Mother’s Day Stall on Friday 10 May 
is in full swing. We’re after donations of anything you feel would 
be appreciated by our much deserving mums, grandmas, aunts, 
sisters and other special women who care for our wonderful 
students. Handmade items are most appreciated. Prices will range 
from 50c -$10 to ensure that everyone has a chance to buy a 
special gift. Donations can be left at the College Office. A massive 
‘Thank You’ to the amazing families who have already supported 
us with a donation.

It was fantastic to see our students participating in the various 
ANZAC Day activities. Our students participated in the Dawn 
Services, marches and celebrations held in Palmerston, Darwin and 
Adelaide River. ‘Lest We Forget.’

Congratulations and ‘Good Luck’ to those from our College Family 
involved with the Arafura Games. We hope your participation 
provides lasting memories and the opportunity for new 
friendships. 

Please take this opportunity to become a member of the newly 
formed Canteen Committee. As families it is important that we 
have input into what our children are purchasing at school. This 
is just one way in which our families can engage with the College. 
If you are interested please contact Lauretta Graham or leave a 
message with Vanda.

Our P&F Treasurer, Kiernan McKendry, now has an email address. 
You can email Kiernan at mccpftreasurer@gmail.com
Just a reminder that Monday 6 May is the May Day Public Holiday.
Our next P&F Committee meeting will be held on Monday 13 May 
at 7pm in the College Boardroom. Please come along. You will be 
most welcome.

An opportunity for Engagement with the College Staff:

Luke’s Gospel

15th May from 3:30 – 4:30 in the Staff meeting room 

Presenter: Robyn Craig

This workshop will give participants the opportunity to explore 
the purpose of the Gospel of Luke through Narrative History, 
Sermons, Parables, and some Prophetic Oracles.

Enjoy your families,

Elizabeth Laughton
P&F Assoc. President

VET News

Congratulations Courtney Canavan in year 11, who has been 
awarded a CDU Annual College Prize, and nominated for the 
2019 NT Training Awards, in recognition of her achievements 
in VET studies. Courtney is undertaking a school-based 
traineeship doing a Certificate III in Business.

Upcoming Events

Wed 1 May	 Nongkrong after School

Fri 3 May	 Netball McGrath vs McCormack

Mon 6 May	 May Day Public Holiday

Tue 7 May	 6am Running Club

Fri 10 May	 Mothers' Day Stall

		  Netball Confalonieri vs McCormack

Sun 12 May	 Mothers' Day
		
Mon 13 May	 5pm Canteen Meeting

		  7pm P&F Assoc. Meeting

Wed 15 May	 COLLEGE TOUR - 5PM
		
Fri 17 May	 Netball McGrath vs Hurley
		
		  Japanese Study Tour Bingo Night

		  6pm MACK Night



To foster positive race relations, the relationship between Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and the 
broader community must be grounded in a foundation of truth. Whether you’re engaging in challenging conversations 

or unlearning and relearning what you know, this journey requires all of us to walk together with courage.

Learn more at  
reconciliation.org.au

#NRW2019

Working Bee

Dear parents,
On Sunday 5th May we have our first Scheduled working bee for 
2019, Between 8am and 10am.

You are welcome to join us clean up the area behind the library 
and in front of the fence to the West, we will all be working in 
this area.

To do this we will need many parents with whipper snippers, 
rakes, wheel barrows & Pruning saws. Please bring your own 
tools. The college will provide sunscreen, cold water & morning 
tea.
 
If you have a trailer that might help as we will order in a skip for 
rubbish disposal.

Our plan is to clean this area up so in the future we can start to 
mow this are & help it clean & reduce the chance of a Grass fire, 
snakes & rates.
 
Once again I’ll parents will receive a credit on their fees for this 
volunteer services. This credit goes to ward reducing the burden 
of fees on families. Of you cannot make Sunday we are starting a 
few tasks in the same area on Saturday 4th May – the day before 
between 7am & 9am. I f not Sunday you can make Saturday.
See you over the Weekend.



 

 

 

Representatives from three WA universities will be running an
information session for anyone interested in applying for 

universities in Western Australia. 

If you have questions about course offerings, entry pathways, 
application processes, support services and what to expect -

come along to the session!

When? Thursday 9 May, 4.30-5.30pm
Where? Mackillop Catholic College, 285 Farrar Boulevard, 

Johnston

For more information:

University contact- Hannah Murray, hannah.murray@nd.edu.au
School contact – Tonia Folino-Cirelli, Tonia.Folino-Cirelli@nt.catholic.edu.au

Thinking about University in
Western Australia?

Information Session

 

 
 
 
 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences – Years 10, 11 and 12 
9th May 2019 - Booking Access open 1st May 2019 5:30pm 
 
Important: PTO will close one day prior to the interview at 10pm 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
For our Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences, we use an online booking system called Parent Teacher 
Online (PTO). It will save time for parents, staff and students. 
 
Using this system, you will be able to book interview times that suit you best. Please access the system 
through the College website, www.mackillopnt.catholic.edu.au, by clicking on the “Parent Teacher 
Interviews Online” link in the “Teaching and Learning” menu.  
 
To request a PIN, click "Obtain PIN/Password" and enter your email address. Your PIN will be emailed to you. 
If "Include clickable login link in email" is turned on, the email you receive will include a link that can be 
clicked to log straight into PTO, bypassing the login screen. 
 
Full instructions are provided to you after log in. Please note the following points: 
• When you log on, the system displays only your own child/children. Bookings are made for individual 

parents/guardians, not for couples. Couples can however log on to the system simultaneously to 
coordinate bookings. If two parents/guardians wish to attend a single interview time slot, one 
parent/guardian should make the booking then both can attend. 

• You will only see time slots that are available at the time you are using the system. As time slots are 
booked for teachers, those time slots are no longer displayed as available. PTO prevents double-booking 
of teachers or parents/guardians. 

• When you have made all the bookings you require, you can download or email a report of your bookings 
in time order for printing.  

• If you see this symbol, , displayed alongside the class name, it means this teacher recommends that 
you book an interview. 

• Other parents may be making bookings at the same time that you are using the system. It is possible, 
though unlikely, that a time slot is displayed to you as available, but is then booked by another parent 
shortly afterwards. If you then attempt to book this time slot it will not be available and a message will 
be displayed to indicate this. 

 
If you encounter any problems using PTO, please contact Mrs Arakkal by email to 
vanaja.arakkal@nt.catholic.edu.au. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Vanaja Arakkal 
Director of IT – Teaching and Learning 



	
	

W: www.nightcliffseabreeze.com E: nightcliffseabreeze@gmail.com P: P.O. Box 383 Nightcliff NT 0814 

WASTE TO ART! 
FEATURING AT THE NIGHTCLIFF SEABREEZE FESTIVAL 11TH MAY 2019  

 
Celebrating the re-use and recycling of waste to highlight and thread the Nightcliff foreshore 

 
NEW to ‘A Day on the Foreshore’ 

 
Recycle Lantern Creations – we want you to create large lanterns of recyclable material and 

have these displayed along the foreshore creating a sea of lights leading to each of the different 
stages. 

 
Under the Sea – get creative and build an under the sea themed paper-mache statue OR enter in 

our ‘Under the Sea Costume Show’.  We want your school or community group to create your 
best paper-mache creature or create a costume all out of recycle material.  We will have the 

statues displayed all along the foreshore and our costume event show on one of the stages 
throughout the day. 

 
Upcycle fashion parade – We want you to get creative and use your imagination for a stylish outfit 
to last the ages, by making your own clothes out of old or used fabric.  We encourage all fashion 

designers to be a part of the day to show case your amazing ideas.             
 

There are many other ways that your school or community group are welcome to participate in 
this community co-ordinated festival for 2019 
 

Please head to our website and register now! 
www.nightcliffseabreeze.com 

 
Spaces/Stages where schools and community groups were highlighted in 2018: 

• Banyan Tree Music Stage 
• Community Village  
• Stringbreeze 
• Foreshore Restaurant & Cafe Stage 
• Sand Sculpture Competition 
• Spoken Word Stage  
• Jetty Art Space Competition 
• Dance Stage  
 

Feel free to contact us with any queries by emailing us at nightcliffseabreeze@gmail.com 
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